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Balornock Primary September 2018
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back to another busy and exciting year at Balornock Primary School. I hope you all had a relaxing and refreshing break. I would like to offer a special welcome to all of our new pupils and their families, who join us for the first time this session.  It is lovely to see all of our children arriving at school in their uniforms. They do look so smart and ready for all the exciting challenges that the new session will bring. Thank you to our janitor and cleaning staff for taking good care of our building and for all of their hard work during the summer break.  We look forward to another year working in partnership with you.  

REMINDER- please make sure that all of your child’s belongings are clearly labelled with their name.  

This session we are joined by two new members of teaching staff Miss Barr and Miss Farmer.  
We would like to extend a warm welcome to them and hope that they very quickly feel part of our Balornock community.
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Classes 2018/19
P1a        Miss Barr/Miss McCarte



P1b        Mr Haining
P2a        Mrs Kearns/Ms Richardson
P2b
   Mrs Hendrick


P3a        Mrs Devlin


P3b
   Miss McMillan
P4          Miss Wylie
P5/4      Mrs Roger/Miss McCarte
P5          Mrs Stuart
P6a        Mrs Aitken
P6b        Mr Viola/Mr Harte
P7          Miss Farmer/Mrs McMillan
Miss Smith will continue to have a Nurturing School remit 
HM Inspection
I have been informed that our school will be visited by HM Inspectors from Education Scotland who will conduct an inspection during the week commencing Monday 17th of September.  They will be in school from Monday 17th until Wednesday 19th.
You can find out more about the inspection, from the Inspection and review documentation pages of Education Scotland’s website.

As part of the inspection, Inspectors gather the views of stakeholders via an online survey.
I would like to encourage you to complete the survey as this is a great opportunity to support our school improvement journey. Inspectors will also be meeting with groups of parents during the inspection so to be part of that discussion you should complete the survey with additional links provided to indicate your interest in taking part.

You should complete the survey by Friday 7th of September for one child or for each of your children in attendance.  
If you would like support to access this online survey please do not hesitate to contact me. 

School Hours /Attendance
At Balornock primary we promote, support and celebrate good attendance and punctuality.  It is important that our children are at school, on time every day to achieve their full potential.  
Attendance will be monitored in line with Glasgow City Councils policy.  

If your child is going to be absent for school please contact the Absence Reporting Line on
 0141 287 0039 or https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/pupilabsence 
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Breakfast Club is available from 8.00am

8.45-9.00 Soft Start for P1-3

9.00 School starts

10.30-10.45 Morning Break 

12.15-1.00 Lunch Break

3.00 School finishes

Throughout the year we will be providing ‘Beyond the Bell’ Learning activities for children and families.  More information will follow shortly.  

Clothing Grants and Free School Meals
Applications forms for Free School Meals and Clothing Grants can be found on www.glasgow.gov.uk.
School Lunches: The cost of a school lunch is £1.90.  
Please note that ALL children in P1,P2,P3 and P4 are entitled to a free school meal.  
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Allergies

Within our school we have children and members of staff with severe nut allergies.  Please do not send anything containing nuts for snacks or in lunchboxes.  For this reason pupils will not be allowed to bring in birthday and celebration cakes.  Thank you for your co-operation in helping to look after the health and wellbeing of everyone. 

Data Checks
Pupil Annual Data Check has been sent home. Please update all information and return as soon as possible.
Communication

Monthly newsletters will still be sent home in school bags, you can also keep up to date by checking our school website and class blogs regularly and following us on Twitter.


Mobile Phones
Our pupils do not require to use their mobile phones while at school.  If your child brings a mobile phone to school it must be switched off at all times.  This includes the playground. Children who do not follow this rule will have their phones confiscated by the Head Teacher; parents will be informed and will be required to collect the phone.  Children are responsible for the safe use and security of their phone. 
Parent Council

Our first Parent Council meeting will be held on Friday 7th of September at 9.15.  Tea and coffee provided. All parents and carers are invited to come along and find out more about the role of the Parent Council and opportunities for parent school partnerships. All welcome!
School Uniform
Balornock Uniform Bank has again provided a range of good quality recycled uniforms for this session.  These are available in our main corridor.  I would also like to thank our parents for supporting this very successful initiative.  You can also contact Balornock Uniform Bank by Phone/Text 07565 726 446 or email balornockuniformbank@gmail.com
School Priorities for Improvement 2018-19
To ensure that we provide the best quality learning experiences for all of our children to achieve their full potential it is important that as a school community we regularly reflect on our strengths and areas for improvement.  This session we have identified the following priorities:


         School Holidays 2018/19
· Return date for pupils -Wednesday 15 August 2018 

· September Weekend - Friday 21 September to  Monday 24 September 2018 

· In-service day- Friday 12 October 2018  

· October Week - Monday 15 October to Friday 19 October

· Christmas and New Year - Schools close at 2.30pm on Thur. 20 December 2018
· Schools return on Monday 7 January 2019 
· February Mid-term Monday 11 February to Tuesday 12 February 2019
· In-service day – Wednesday 13 February 2019
· April/ Spring Holiday - Schools close at 2.30pm on Friday 29 March 2019
· Schools return on Monday 15 April 2019 
· Good Friday -Friday 19 April 2019 
· Easter Monday - Monday 22 April 2019
· May Day - Monday 6 May 2019 
· In-Service day- Tuesday 07 May 2019 
· May Weekend - Friday 24 May and Monday 27 May 2019 
           School closes - Schools close at 1pm on Friday 28 June 2019 


Dates for your Diary

September

10-14 of September: Maths Week
Wednesday 12: 2.30-3.00 Meet the Senior Leadership Team

                          3.15-4.15 Meet the Teacher 

September Weekend Holidays - Friday 21 and Monday 24

Thursday 27 3.30-4.30: Family Learning Bingo Event
Friday 28: Class Assembly  

October 
Wed 10 afternoon: Term 1 House Treat 

In-service day – Friday 12 

October break – Monday 15 to Friday 20
November

Wednesday 21: Parents’ Meetings

Wednesday 28: Parents’ Meetings
December

Friday 7: Christmas Fayre 1-3

Nativity - 12 and 13 at 1pm
Christmas Parties 

P1’s and P2’s- Friday 14 pm

P3, P4 and P5’s - Monday 17 pm

P6 and P7’s – Tuesday 18 pm

Friday 20: Term 2 House Treat 
School Closes at 2.30 on Thursday 20 December.
School Reopens on Monday 7 of January 2019
January

School Reopens on Monday 7 of January 2019
Monday 21 January Scottish Week


February

February Mid-term Monday 11 February to Tuesday 12 
In-service day 4 – Wednesday 13 
Monday 25 – Friday 1:  P7 Residential Trip to Blairvadach.

March 

Monday 4 – 8: Literacy Week
Monday 11 - Friday 22: SHRE fortnight

Friday 29 – Term 3 House Treat

April

April/ Spring Holiday - Schools close at 2.30pm on Friday 29 

Schools return on Monday 15 April 

Monday 15 –Thursday 18: Sustainability Fortnight 
Thursday 18 April: Easter Assembly
Good Friday -Friday 19 April 

Easter Monday - Monday 22 April 
May

May Day - Monday 6 May  
In-Service day- Tuesday 07 May 
Monday 13 –Friday 17 May: World of Work Week 

Wednesday 15: 3.15 -6 Parents’ Night

Wednesday 22: 5-8.00 Parent’s Night
May Weekend - Friday 24 May and Monday 27 May
June

Wednesday 12: Family Learning Event

Friday 21: Term 4 House Treat.
School Closes at 1pm Friday 28th.
Website- https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/gc/balornockprimary 





Follow us on Twitter@BalornockPS








Priority 1 – Raising attainment in Literacy - This year we will continue to embed Literacy for All, reading and writing and  review teaching and learning in Talking and Listening as well as implementing Playful Pedagogy at the Early stages.  





Priority 2 – Raising attainment in Numeracy – We will continue to raise our attainment by reviewing our Teaching and Learning and curriculum pathways. 





Priority 3 – Health and Well Being – We will continue to implement Glasgow’s Nurturing School and we will be introducing Restorative approaches across all stages.





Priority 4 – Implement Connected Learning, Glasgow City Council’s Digital Strategy.








